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75TH  ANNIVERSARY 
OF THE INTER-MOUNTAIN 

BAPTIST FELLOWSHIP

The Inter-Mountain Baptist Fellowship will be celebrating 75 years 
of history at the Annual Meeting of the fellowship in October of 
2023. Faith Baptist Church of Lodge Grass, Montana has graciously 
invited the fellowship of churches to come and be their guests for 
this wonderful occasion. Please begin to make plans to join together 
October 2 - 3, 2023. The meeting will begin Monday evening and then 
continue all day Tuesday. Feel free to contact Pastor Devon Dosson 
at 406-794-1045 — Faith Baptist Church of Lodge Grass, Montana.  

JULY/AUG 2023

 FIELD REPRESENTATIVES REPORT
         Dr. Paul Hoover (pauldhoover@icloud.com)

So far this summer at Castle Rock Baptist Camp there have been many 
activities. First there was a wedding, then Nehemiah’s Work Retreat, 
Elisha’s Teen Leadership Camp, Men’s Retreat, and we have just completed 
Caleb’s Kin Camp. 

Caleb’s Kin Camp proved to be a memorable year with a record attendance, 
new campers and wonderful preaching. Pastor Jason Atwood of Salt Lake 
City was our preacher for the week. He brought his whole family and did 
a great job of communicating the Word of God. We were also blessed by a 

new schedule that allowed for more camper activity. 

In July we are in the middle of Youth Weeks!  Please Pray for safety, record numbers, and great response to the 
Word of God as it is preached. May this be the best summer of camp in history!

Happy Trails, Dr. Paul and Cindy Hoover

Pastors of fellowship 
member churches can send 

news articles from their 
churchs to Dr. Paul Hoover to 
be included in future issues of 

this newsletter. 

Contact Dr. Hoover
pauldhoover@icloud.com
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2023 UPLOOK CAMPAIGN
     ADOPT-A-CABIN AT  

CASTLE ROCK BAPTIST CAMP

As we enter the sixth year of the UPLOOK 
CAMPAIGN we are thankful for the numerous 
projects that have been completed at Castle 
Rock Baptist Camp. Through God’s people in the 
churches we have seen over $300,000.00 raised 
in cash gifts. Also hundreds of hours of donated 
labor have been given.

We have been blessed to see so many new 
advancements over these last few years. Starting 
with the facelift of Allen Lodge including new 
equipment inside the two new structures with the 
Barrick Sports Pavilion and the Frank Bath House. 
Besides all of these wonderful accomplishments 
we have also seen many other goals reached.

The Inter-Mountain Baptist Fellowship is 
encouraging the member churches to now  "Adopt-
a-Cabin" at Castle Rock Baptist Camp. Most of 
the existing cabins at camp are older and need 
complete renovation. So far this summer we have 
seen two cabins adopted with First Baptist Church 
of Cody, Wyoming adopting the “Chickadee” cabin 
and Faith Baptist Church of Lodge Grass, Montana 
adopting the former “Cook’s Nook”.  This adopted 
cabin will be known as “The Joe Mark” cabin in 
Memory of Evangelist Joe Mark who recently 
went home to be with the Lord. He spent many 
summers preaching to the young people at camp. 
Our summer youth evangelist will now have a very 
nice place to stay through the three youth weeks.

Please contact Camp Director Mike Fisher at  
307-587-3687  for the uniformity specs that we 
have as a goal for the “Adopt a Cabin” program. 
Please prayerfully consider having your church 
involved with adopting a cabin.

FOOD AT NEHEMIAH 
WORK RETREAT

WORK ON NEW STEPS TO RUNQUIST 
CHAPEL AND PLANNED DISABLITY ACCESS

BON FIRE

WORK ON 
NEW TRAIL 

BETWEEN 
CABINS

 REMOVAL OF OUTDOOR FREEZER

WORK ON CHICKADEE CABIN (ADOPTED 
BY FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH IN CODY, WY)

INTERIOR WORK 
ON FORMER 

COOK’S NOOK 
ADOPTED BY 

FAITH BAPTIST 
CHURCH  IN  

LODGE GRASS, MT


